
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION III 

FOUR PENN CENTER 

1600 JOHN F. KENNEDY BLVD. 

PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19103 

 

Printed on 100% recycled/recyclable paper with 100% post-consumer fiber and process chlorine free. 

Customer Service Hotline: 1-800-438-2474 

 

VIA UPS & ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Mingo County Public Service District 

c/o J.B. Heflin 

P.O. Box 98 

Naugatuck, West Virginia 25685 

JBHEFLIN@SUDDENLINKMAIL.COM  

 

Re: Mingo Co. Naugatuck Public Water System (WV3303029) 

Administrative Order on Consent 

 Docket No. SDWA-03-2022-0141DS 

 

Dear Mr. Heflin: 

 

 Enclosed please find the executed Administrative Order for Compliance on Consent (“Order”), 

signed on behalf of the Mingo County Public Service District and the United States Environmental 

Protection Agency Region 3 (“EPA”) to address several violations of the Safe Drinking Water Act 

(“SDWA”) at the Mingo Co. Naugatuck Public Water System (PWS ID 3303029). By agreeing to this 

Order, Mingo County Public Service District shall develop and submit several deliverables within the 

timeframes described in Section III of the Order.  

 

 Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. The Effective Date of this Order is the date on 

which they were filed with the Regional Hearing Clerk, after the signature of the Director of the 

Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division, EPA. Please note that failure to comply with the 

provisions of the attached Order may subject the Mingo County Public Service District to further 

enforcement action. We strongly urge you to take prompt action to address these issues. I 

 

If you have any questions pertaining to this matter, please contact Leah Zedella of my staff at 

(215) 814-2838 or zedella.leah@epa.gov,  or have your attorney contact Louis Ramalho at (215) 814-

2681 or ramalho.louis@epa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Karen Melvin, Director 

Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Division 

Enclosures (1) 

 

cc:   Dan J. Mace, Compliance and Enforcement, WVDHHR (dan.j.mace@wv.gov)  
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